
THE ONTARIO MEDICAL ASSOCIATION.

T HE hopes of the many who expected a highly successful meeting of the
1Ontario Medical Association were fully realized. The President and

thevarious committeeswho hadthe work of organization in hand left nothing
undone ; and the excellent programme was carried out without any acci-
dents of any sort. A few who had promised papers, and whose names
appeared on the programme, were prevented from putting in an appear-
ance, but the supply on hand for every section was always more than equal
to the demand.

Before the meeting we had much pleasure in referring to the energetic
and judicious work of certain committees. The results of their efforts
were very satisfactory in all respects. Drs. J. F. W. Ross and N. A.
Powell are especially entitled to much credit for their labors in connection
with the two committees over which they presided. The luncheon on the
second day passed off very pleasantly, and the trip on the Cleopatra with
Dr. Ross was very enjoyable.

We regret that our plethora of original matter for this issue prevents us
from publishing the admirable address of the President, Dr. Bruce Smith,
or the proceedings of the meeting; but we are glad to be able to promise
it in our next number. We desire to congratulate Dr. Smith, not only on
account of the ability displayed by him in this address, but also on his
dignified and judicious methods as a presiding officer. The meetings in
the various general sessions ran their courses evenly and smoothly, with-
out the appearance of the slightest ripple of unpleasantness.

NEXT YEAR'S MEETING.

T HE meeting for 1896 will be held in the city of Windsor. This
decision was not reached without very careful con'sideration. Since

the organization of the society, in the autumn of i88o, the meetings have
been held in Toronto, with two exceptions, in 1884 and 1885, when the
meetings were held in Hamilton and London, respectively. For various

.Editorials.


